
HB 2749 -- PERSONAL INFORMATION

SPONSOR: Griesheimer

Currently, the amount of time a person that owns or licenses
personal information of Missouri residents has to inform an
affected consumer that there has been a breach of security
following the discovery or notification of the breach is without
unreasonable delay. This bill changes the time required to notify
the consumer to within 60 days of the discovery or notification.

The bill also changes the requirement for notifying the Attorney
General's Office from when 1,000 consumers are effected by a breach
to 250 residents and specifies what the notice to the Attorney
General's Office should entail

The bill also creates the "Missouri Privacy Protection Advisory
Council". The council shall consist of 15 members including 5
members appointed by the Speaker of the House of Representatives.
The council will study data privacy, as specified in the bill. The
council must submit a report to the General Assembly by September
1, 2021 and will be abolish on December 31, 2021.

This bill is similar to HB 1499 (2020) and HB 329 (2019).


